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Introduction to the Events Management Theory and 
Methods Series

Event management as a field of study and professional practice has its textbooks 
with plenty of models and advice, a body of knowledge (EMBOK), competency 
standards (MBECS) and professional associations with their codes of conduct. But 
to what extent is it truly an applied management field? In other words, where is 
the management theory in event management, how is it being used, and what are 
the practical applications?

Event tourism is a related field, one that is defined by the roles events play in 
tourism and economic development. The primary consideration has always been 
economic, although increasingly events and managed event portfolios meet more 
diverse goals for cities and countries. While the economic aspects have been well 
developed, especially economic impact assessment and forecasting, the applica-
tion of management theory to event tourism has not received adequate attention.

In this book series we launch a process of examining the extent to which main-
stream theory is being employed to develop event-specific theory, and to influence 
the practice of event management and event tourism. This is a very big task, as 
there are numerous possible theories, models and concepts, and virtually unlim-
ited advice available on the management of firms, small and family businesses, 
government agencies and not-for-profits. Inevitably, we will have to be selective. 

The starting point is theory. Scientific theory must both explain a phenomenon, 
and be able to predict what will happen. Experiments are the dominant form of 
classical theory development. But for management, predictive capabilities are 
usually lacking; it might be wiser to speak of theory in development, or theory 
fragments. It is often the process of theory development that marks research in 
management, including the testing of hypotheses and the formulation of proposi-
tions. Models, frameworks, concepts and sets of propositions are all part of this 
development. 
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The diagram illustrates this approach. All knowledge creation has potential 
application to management, as does theory from any discipline or field. The criti-
cal factor for this series is how the theory and related methods can be applied. 
In the core of this diagram are management and business theories which are the 
most directly pertinent, and they are often derived from foundation disciplines. 

All the books in this series will be relatively short, and similarly structured. 
They are designed to be used by teachers who need theoretical foundations and 
case studies for their classes, by students in need of reference works, by profes-
sionals wanting increased understanding alongside practical methods, and by 
agencies or associations that want their members and stakeholders to have access 
to a library of valuable resources. The nature of the series is that as it grows, com-
ponents can be assembled by request. That is, users can order a book or collection 
of chapters to exactly suit their needs.

All the books will introduce the theory, show how it is being used in the events 
sector through a literature review, incorporate examples and case studies written 
by researchers and/or practitioners, and contain methods that can be used effec-
tively in the real world.  
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